
 

     

To: Members of General Committee  

From: John Kennedy, City Clerk 

Meeting Date: February 10, 2020 

Subject: 
Report CLSCLK20-004 
Presentation – Peterborough Public Health Regarding Uranium 
Processing 

Purpose 

A report to inform Committee that Dr. Salvaterra, Medical Officer of Health, will make a 
presentation regarding health concerns related to uranium processing at the February 10, 
2020 meeting in response to a request by Council. 

Recommendations 

That Council approve the recommendations outlined in Report CLSCLK20-004 dated 
February 10, 2020, of the City Clerk, as follows: 

a) That the presentation from the Medical Officer of Health be received for 
information; and, 

b) That Committee address the deferred motion regarding BWXT. 

Budget and Financial Implications 

There are no budget or financial implications as a result of this report. 

Background 

At the January 27 and 30, 2020 Council meeting the following motion was passed: 
 

That the amending motion regarding BWXT be deferred to hear a 
presentation from the Medical Officer of Health on February 10, 2020 at 
General Committee. 
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Dr. Salvaterra, Medical Officer of Health, is attending the Committee meeting on February 
10, 2020 in response to this motion. 
 
Council at their meeting of January 27 and 30, 2020 deferred the following motion: 
 

That the City of Peterborough send a letter to the CNSC and MP Monsef to 
oppose pelleting being added to the BWXT operation in Peterborough. 

 
Procedurally, following the presentation from the Medical Officer of Health, it would be in 
order for Committee to address the above motion. 
 
 
Submitted by, 
 
 
 
Joh Kennedy 
City Clerk 

Contact Name: 
John Kennedy 
City Clerk 
Phone: 705-742-7777, Extension 1799 
Toll Free: 1-855-738-3755 
Fax: 705-742-4138 
E-mail: jkennedy@peterborough.ca 
 


